Meeting

I am recirculating this list of 31 protective ordinances and asking that it be added to the official record partially because it was misrepresented at a previous meeting by Mr. Redick and also because an alternate pro-wind list provided by the Spicer group, was the only one published on the Township Website. I am therefore requesting that this list be published on the website as well as added to the minutes of this meeting.

Mr. Redick made the comment that the planning commission would pass an ordinance that was more protective than the ones on this list which wasn't the case before and certainly does not appear to be the case now.

I'm sure you are all aware that the PC, with its new Board appointed pro-wind members, is clearly heading down the road to a pro-wind ordinance that will not protect Douglass Township.

I would suggest that since the Supervisor and Mr. Redick can no longer legitimately threaten us with the 2017 ordinance, that we now know is invalid, they revisit this list of 31 protective ordinances which have not been challenged. After all, the Supervisor has been very clear from the beginning that he does not want this township to be sued.

Clearly the majority of our residents want an ordinance that protects Douglass township. Thanks to Robert Scott, we know that only 3.4% of the tax base has leased and thanks to Kathy Craig, we know that 74% of the meeting comments have been in favor of a protective wind ordinance and out of the 19% of comments that were pro-wind, 20% of those were from Apex.

Let's be clear, we believe we have the support of a large majority of township voters to referendum any new ordinance that does not protect us.

So my question is....does the Supervisor really want to protect this township or does he just want to lease his land for turbines?

Sheila Crooks

To the Douglass Township Board;

I have lived in Douglass township for close to thirty years and have paid taxes for that length of time. I moved from Pittsburgh to live in the country to raise my kids in a better place. I love country living and want it to stay that way.

My property is on the Flat river which I genuinely enjoy. I have been told that this wind project has been going on for several years and this letter is the first time you have reached out to inform me. I am really not impressed. I do not want these wind turbines any where around my property.

I have seen them in other areas and they are disgusting to look at, a sore to the eyes, they are noisy and intrusive on to the non participating property. In talking to people in the Mt. Pleasant and surrounding areas, they say their property value has decreased and it is hard to sell their home.

I do not want them here, it is not in my or anyone's best interest. Please represent your neighbors and not the BIG WIND representatives.

Dan Croy 4701 N Grow Road

Stanton, MI 48888



Please make this letter public and share with all board member 1 message

holly huff <forward2holly@msn.com>
To: Ronda Snyder <douglasstwp@gmail.com>

Mon, Feb 14, 2022 at 10:16 PM

As a Douglass Township resident, i want to voice my concerns about the discussion of Wind turbines for our community. Before we sell our township to the electric company for 50 years, maybe we should honestly look at other, shorter term options.

Marihuana growing and sales. Great tax revenue, Less intrusive on neighbors land. Still supporting agriculture and keeping the field healthy.

Hire a grant writer. Share the expense with other townships and take advantage of the money from grants offered to grow our community and tax base.

Open our community to smaller homes and allow more then one on a property for aging parents and start home for young adults. People are looking for townships that allow this kind of living, and the small homes could offer tax revenue.

Rather then selling our township out for a quick financial fix, putting neighbors against neighbors. Destroying the beautiful scenery. Damaging farmland. Risking the welfare of residents. Look at other ways to grow our township revenue.

Building turbine is taking land right away from property owners who choose not to sign. What you put on your property should not in anyway effect the quality of life on my property. Increasing noise levels, wind movement, massive structures seen for miles away. The risk of eminent domain to my property once the electric company takes over the project.

Why are my property rights taken away for a small minority to make money. If the township and county NEEDS the money, then let us know what is needed and allow us to vote for a tax increase. Don't change our town or county into a 50,000 acre industrial plant.

There are other money making options out there. Do your research and find them. Keep our land natural and beautiful!

Holly Huff Douglass Township land owner

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S21 Ultra 5G, an AT&T 5G smartphone Get Outlook for Android

From: Linda Olson

Sent: Wednesday, March 2, 2022 5:03 PM

To: Board Members **Subject:** Thank you

Dear Douglass Township Board Members

We appreciate all you have done in the years past, and what you are doing now. We are sorry for all that you have been through. Thank you.

Regards, Linda Olson 481 Musson Rd NW Stanton, MI 48888 +19892893487 lindaolson1965@gmail.com From: James Jackson

Sent: Wednesday, March 2, 2022 3:24 PM

To: Board Members **Subject:** Thank you

Dear Douglass Township Board Members

Thank you for your work on behalf of Douglass Township residents and taxpayers in fairly and thoughtfully considering how wind energy should be regulated in the township.

I support bringing wind energy to our community, though I understand others take a different view. Regardless of your position on wind energy, nothing excuses the behavior we have seen at township meetings over the past year.

I want you to know that there are many throughout the township and Montcalm County who appreciate your work and efforts to remain impartial and open minded when it comes to wind energy. Thank you for respecting land rights, reviewing established science, and following Michigan zoning law to craft an ordinance that allows a responsibly designed wind project to be built in our community.

While energy is a huge opportunity for Douglass Township and the entire region. From new local tax revenue to good-paying construction jobs and much-needed support for farmers and landowners through rent payments, I believe wind energy will benefit the entire community, even those who don't like the look of wind turbines.

Thank you again for everything you do, and if I can ever be of assistance to you or your fellow board members, please feel free to contact me.

Regards, James Jackson 3898 Lake Montcalm Rd Six Lakes, MI 48886 +19895650106 jacksonfarms8@gmail.com From: Vicky Brunges

Sent: Wednesday, March 2, 2022 2:52 PM

To: Board Members **Subject:** Thank you

Dear Douglass Township Board Members

Thank you for your work on behalf of Douglass Township residents and taxpayers in fairly and thoughtfully considering how wind energy should be regulated in the township.

I support bringing wind energy to our community, though I understand others take a different view. Regardless of your position on wind energy, nothing excuses the behavior we have seen at township meetings over the past year.

I want you to know that there are many throughout the township and Montcalm County who appreciate your work and efforts to remain impartial and open minded when it comes to wind energy. Thank you for respecting land rights, reviewing established science, and following Michigan zoning law to craft an ordinance that allows a responsibly designed wind project to be built in our community.

While energy is a huge opportunity for Douglass Township and the entire region. From new local tax revenue to good-paying construction jobs and much-needed support for farmers and landowners through rent payments, I believe wind energy will benefit the entire community, even those who don't like the look of wind turbines.

Thank you again for everything you do, and if I can ever be of assistance to you or your fellow board members, please feel free to contact me.

Regards, Vicky Brunges 2233 N Marble Rd Coral, MI 49322 +12313540036 vibrunges@hotmail.com From: Jeanne Poulsen

Sent: Wednesday, March 2, 2022 11:22 AM

To: Board Members **Subject:** Thank you

Dear Douglass Township Board Members

Thank you for your work on behalf of Douglass Township residents and taxpayers in fairly and thoughtfully considering how wind energy should be regulated in the township.

I support bringing wind energy to our community, though I understand others take a different view. Regardless of your position on wind energy, nothing excuses the behavior we have seen at township meetings over the past year.

I want you to know that there are many throughout the township and Montcalm County who appreciate your work and efforts to remain impartial and open minded when it comes to wind energy. Thank you for respecting land rights, reviewing established science, and following Michigan zoning law to craft an ordinance that allows a responsibly designed wind project to be built in our community.

While energy is a huge opportunity for Douglass Township and the entire region. From new local tax revenue to good-paying construction jobs and much-needed support for farmers and landowners through rent payments, I believe wind energy will benefit the entire community, even those who don't like the look of wind turbines.

Thank you again for everything you do, and if I can ever be of assistance to you or your fellow board members, please feel free to contact me.

Regards,
Jeanne Poulsen
13176 Kimball Rd
Trufant, MI 49347
+16169842087
poulsenjeanne@gmail.com

From: Clare Thomsen

Sent: Wednesday, March 2, 2022 1:48 PM

To: Board Members **Subject:** Thank you

Dear Douglass Township Board Members

Thank you for your work on behalf of Douglass Township residents and taxpayers in fairly and thoughtfully considering how wind energy should be regulated in the township.

I support bringing wind energy to our community, though I understand others take a different view. Regardless of your position on wind energy, nothing excuses the behavior we have seen at township meetings over the past year.

I want you to know that there are many throughout the township and Montcalm County who appreciate your work and efforts to remain impartial and open minded when it comes to wind energy. Thank you for respecting land rights, reviewing established science, and following Michigan zoning law to craft an ordinance that allows a responsibly designed wind project to be built in our community.

While energy is a huge opportunity for Douglass Township and the entire region. From new local tax revenue to good-paying construction jobs and much-needed support for farmers and landowners through rent payments, I believe wind energy will benefit the entire community, even those who don't like the look of wind turbines.

Thank you again for everything you do, and if I can ever be of assistance to you or your fellow board members, please feel free to contact me.

Regards, Clare Thomsen 531 Clifford Lake Dr NW Stanton, MI 48888 +16162954556 cthomsenlake@yahoo.com

Douglass Township Treasurer's Report February 2022

Township of Douglass Profit & Loss Detail March 2, 2022

Accrual Basis

12:26 PM 03/02/22

Balance	20 97	00.67-	-75,00	-75,00	-75,00		819.00 1,165,50 8,997,26	8,997,26	1,36	1,36	179.00	202.86	204.22	204.22	0.00	0.00	00.00	125.00	125.00
Amount	70	00.67-	-75.00	-75.00	-75.00		819.00 346.50 7,831.76	8,997.26	1.36	1.36	179.00	202.86	204.22	204.22	0.00	0.00	0.00	125.00	125.00
Split		Accounts Paya					Accounts Paya Accounts Paya Accounts Paya		CHECKING IS		Accounts Paya CHECKING IS				CHECKING IS CHECKING IS CHECKING IS			CHECKING IS	
Memo CIr	=	Said they bille					Zoning matters General Matters Wind Energy		USPS 2/02/22		1000 printed e Meijer 1/12/22								
Name	-	John Hancock USA					Mika Meyers Mika Meyers Mika Meyers		Ronda Snyder		Killer Bee Printing Ronda Snyder				Almas, Holli M Snyder, Ronda L Sumerix, Suzanne L			Jeppesen, Thomas L	
Num		31156							1058		2022 2058	k - Other			1060 1067 1068			1063	
oe Date	ne/Expense sion	03/02/2022	Total Pension	ome		O	rney 03/02/2022 03/02/2022 03/02/2022	Total Attorney	office Supplies-Clerk Postage 03/02/2022	Total Postage	Office Supplies-Clerk - Other 03/02/2022 202 03/02/2022 105	Total Office Supplies-Clerk - Other	Total Office Supplies-Clerk	Total Clerk	Elections Elections Salaries eck 03/02/2022 eck 03/02/2022 eck 03/02/2022	Total Elections Salaries	Total Elections	Fire Protection & Etc eck 03/02/2022	Total Fire Protection & Etc
Туре	Ordinary Income/Expense Income Pension	Bill	Total	Total Income	Gross Profit	Expense	Attorney Bill Bill		Check		Bill		-	Tota	Elec Faycheck Paycheck Paycheck	-	Tota	Fire Paycheck	Tota

Township of Douglass Profit & Loss Detail

2
2
0
3
ď
S
ā
≥

Accrual Basis

12:26 PM 03/02/22

Type	e Date	Num	Name	Memo CIr	Split	Amount	Balance
Pavcheck	03/02/2022	1065	Laber, Amv L		CHECKING IS	16.34	3,280.17
Pavcheck	03/02/2022	1066	Larsen, Donald L		_	630.00	3,910.17
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1066	Larsen, Donald L		_	00.00	3,910.17
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1066	Larsen, Donald L			0.00	3,910.17
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1066	Larsen, Donald L			0.00	3,910,17
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1066				0.00	3,910.17
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1066				0.00	3,910.17
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1066	Larsen, Donald L		CHECKING IS	39.06	3,949.23
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1066	Larsen, Donald L		CHECKING IS	9.14	3,958.37
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1067	Snyder, Ronda L		CHECKING IS	1,351.88	5,310.25
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1067	Snyder, Konda L		CHECKING IS.:	0.00	5,310,23
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1067	Shyder, Rollda L. Shyder, Ronda I			19.61	5,413,68
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1068	Sumerix, Suzanne L			131.25	5,544.93
Pavcheck	03/02/2022	1068	Sumerix, Suzanne L		CHECKING IS	0.00	5,544.93
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1068	Sumerix, Suzanne L		CHECKING IS	8.13	5,553.06
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1068	Sumerix, Suzanne L		CHECKING IS	1.90	5,554.96
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1069	ZEMLA, CHUCK		CHECKING IS	2,026.78	7,581,74
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1069	ZEMLA, CHUCK		CHECKING IS	125.66	7,707.40
Paycheck	03/02/2022	1069	ZEMLA, CHUCK		CHECKING IS	29.38	7,736.78
Total	Total Payroll Expenses					7,736.78	7,736.78
Plann	Planning Commission						
	Planning Commission Advisor	dvisor	مريمير كالمريمين		Accorded Springer	000	00 0
	03/02/2022	036-0	PLB Planning Group		Accounts Paya	00.0	0.00
III	03/02/2022	036-0	PLB Planning Group		Accounts Paya	0.00	00.00
Bill	03/02/2022	036-0			Accounts Paya	0.00	00.00
Bill	03/02/2022	036-0	PLB Planning Group		Accounts Paya	0.00	0.00
	03/02/2022	036-0	PLB Planning Group		Accounts Paya	0.00	0.00
	03/02/2022	0.36-0			Accounts Paya	93.7 50	937.50
	03/02/2022	036-0			Accounts Paya	375.00	1,312.50
Bill	03/02/2022	036-0	PLB Planning Group		Accounts Paya	37.50	1,350,00
Ĕ	Total Planning Commission Advisor	n Advisor				1,350.00	1,350.00
Total	Total Planning Commission					1,350.00	1,350.00
Towr	Township Hall						
Σ	Misc						
E E	Plowing 03/02/2022		Morris Lawn Care &		Accounts Pava	450.00	450.00
į							
	Total Plowing					420.00	450,00
ř	Total Misc					450.00	450.00

March 1, 2022

To the Douglass Township Board;

I have lived in Douglass township for close to thirty years and have paid taxes for that length of time. I moved from Pittsburgh to live in the country to raise my kids in a better place. I love country living and want it to stay that way.

My property is on the Flat river which I genuinely enjoy. I have been told that this wind project has been going on for several years and this letter is the first time you have reached out to inform me. I am really not impressed. I do not want these wind turbines any where around my property.

I have seen them in other areas and they are disgusting to look at, a sore to the eyes, they are noisy and intrusive on to the non participating property. In talking to people in the Mt. Pleasant and surrounding areas, they say their property value has decreased and it is hard to sell their home.

I do not want them here, it is not in my or anyone's best interest. Please represent your neighbors and not the BIG WIND representatives.

Sincerely,

Dan Croy 4701 N Grow Road Stanton, MI 48888



Please make this letter public and share with all board member

1 message

holly huff <forward2holly@msn.com>
To: Ronda Snyder <douglasstwp@gmail.com>

Mon, Feb 14, 2022 at 10:16 PM

As a Douglass Township resident, i want to voice my concerns about the discussion of Wind turbines for our community. Before we sell our township to the electric company for 50 years, maybe we should honestly look at other, shorter term options.

Marihuana growing and sales. Great tax revenue. Less intrusive on neighbors land. Still supporting agriculture and keeping the field healthy.

Hire a grant writer. Share the expense with other townships and take advantage of the money from grants offered to grow our community and tax base.

Open our community to smaller homes and allow more then one on a property for aging parents and start home for young adults. People are looking for townships that allow this kind of living, and the small homes could offer tax revenue.

Rather then selling our township out for a quick financial fix, putting neighbors against neighbors. Destroying the beautiful scenery. Damaging farmland. Risking the welfare of residents. Look at other ways to grow our township revenue.

Building turbine is taking land right away from property owners who choose not to sign. What you put on your property should not in anyway effect the quality of life on my property. Increasing noise levels, wind movement, massive structures seen for miles away. The risk of eminent domain to my property once the electric company takes over the project.

Why are my property rights taken away for a small minority to make money. If the township and county NEEDS the money, then let us know what is needed and allow us to vote for a tax increase. Don't change our town or county into a 50,000 acre industrial plant.

There are other money making options out there. Do your research and find them. Keep our land natural and beautiful!

Holly Huff Douglass Township land owner

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S21 Ultra 5G, an AT&T 5G smartphone Get Outlook for Android